


















































































































































After the reports, President Wolf and Secretary Kenneth W. MacNeal bestowed recognition upon a number of
persons. First, former office staffers Barbara M. Dickenson and Elaine E. Collins were thanked for their many years
of service to the Society. Both ladies retired at the end of last year. Elaine was unable to attend the Meeting, but
Barbara was in attendance and was given a recognition plaque on behalf of the entire PSSR. President Wolf thanked
them both for their tireless efforts over the years. In other recognitions, Society rosettes were presented to twen-
ty-five new members, and Fifty-Year Membership Certificates were given out to fourteen members.

In other business matters, members voted to include a new article in the Society’s charter and then unanimously
approved a new slate of officers and board of managers. Past President Wolf and President Pagano then both
extended their thanks and gratitude to the retiring officers and managers for their service. The meeting was
adjourned, and attendees were treated to a sumptuous catered gourmet meal, with food stations of many varieties
as well as plentiful refreshments being offered.

Fort Mifflin was originally a British fort, but Americans controlled it (hence, the river, too) by the time of the
Revolutionary War. In the fall of 1777, Continental forces there prevented British ships from delivering much-need-
ed supplies to General Howe’s army garrisoned in Philadelphia. This allowed General Washington and his army to
leave Philadelphia and establish winter camp at Valley Forge.

Annual Church Service
The PSSR’s Annual Church Service, the Valley Forge Encampment
Commemoration, was not held last year due to the pandemic. This year’s
Annual Church Service was a virtual event for the great majority of our
members. We were fortunate enough to have this year’s commemoration
under the direction of Chairman W. Steven Mark, M.D.
For all but a small group of PSSR officers and Color Guard members, the
event was live-streamed, beginning at 3:30 p.m. from the Washington
Memorial Chapel at Valley Forge National Historical Park. It could be seen
by members around the Commonwealth, around the country, and around
the world.
There was a parading of the colors and standards by the Color Guard
before the attendees were
welcomed by the kector of
Washington Memorial
Chapel, the Reverend
Tommy Thompson, and the
Rector’s Warden, Mrs. Pat
Nogar. PSSR Chaplain and
PSSR Color Guard inside the Washington General Chaplain Rev. G.
Memorial Chapel. Clayton Ames, III, then
delivered the Homily with his usual wit and historical insights
appropriate to the event. PSSR Vice President Kenneth W. MacNeal
read the necrology of PSSR members who had passed away since the
2020 Annual Meeting. There was a memorial prayer before the
dismissal.
After the virtual service, the members at the Chapel gathered for
a carillon recital followed by a cocktail reception in the Society’s
hospitality tent adjacent to the church. All Society members
received invitations to the cocktail reception.—text and photos
submitted by Vice President Michael Whelan.

Rector Tommy Thompson welcomes the PSSR to
Washington Memorial Chapel.
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